Steinert High School - After Prom Steering Committee Virtual Committee Chair meeting - February 10th, 2021

Michelle Genovesi, President, After Prom Steering committee, called the zoom meeting to order at 7:04.

Treasurer's report (done by Michelle) - beginning balance for January \$15,593.10. Ending balance \$16.491.79.

President's report: Michelle met with Mr. Webber and Dr. Brazil to discuss what might happen for seniors the rest of this school year. At this point they have nothing new to report from the township. Mr. Webber is in talks with all of the High Schools to see what they are doing. What one HS does, the rest will do. The Prom is up in the air and financially we cannot have the traditional After Prom. Some ideas that were discussed among the officers was to make the week leading up to graduation be a 'Senior celebration' with the senior breakfast and dinner, possible movie night, food truck and fire pits, karaoke, senior sunset, carnival/wacky races as some thoughts for the week. It was also suggested to get the teachers involved in a competition with the students or have sport vs. sport as a competition (to increase interest and participation) The committee is open to all ideas. Mr. Webber was supportive of the outside gathering ideas, but all proposals need to go thru the school board. There was also some talk about where graduation may be if we cannot have it at the Cure Center - it is unknown at this point. SGA is trying to move forward with a talent show.

Fundraising report: Comedy night is on Friday 2/19 - tickets are on sale thru Lisa for this virtual event. The next push of gift cards is on going, as well as the lawn signs. There are still super 50/50's to sell. That prize is pulled on March 11th, so the last day that tickets can be sold is March 10th (firm, no exceptions). The Go Fund me fundraiser has stalled - changing the name of the fundraiser or going with Snap Raise was discussed (Jamie Young will be looking into that for us). Trying to organize another dine out night, a paint night in March, and Wawa hoagie sale are some future fundraisers. Ideas on how to handle the Tricky Tray was discussed (moved to April 16th). The committee would like to secure 60 good prizes, they have 28. We would like to collect a \$10 gift card from every committee chair (and we will send this out to the committee members we have as well) to make up some gift card bundles. Once prizes are secured and we figure out how to sell the tickets, there will be a drive by viewing of all prizes and a chance to place your ticket in the prize of your choosing the week before the 16th - most likely in school parking lot. On the evening of the 16th, the tickets will be pulled virtually.

Moving forward - if you need to use the building for any reason, a usage form needs to be submitted along with a detailed COVID plan (Michelle has specifics). At our next meeting on March 3rd, please come with some ideas for other outdoor activities we could use to make Senior celebration week special. We may need to have plan A, B & C in place in case one gets rejected by the school board. If and when the outdoor ideas get approved, we will need many, many volunteers to help run them. We discussed getting a google form together for the kids to express their opinions on what they would like to do. We are also trying to navigate a way to

get in touch with all the parents of the seniors to let them know how the money we are able to raise will be distributed to/for the kids. Trying to get emails to do a mass emailing or get home addresses to do mailers were 2 suggestions. Michelle will reach out to Mr. Webber again with these thoughts and Christine P. will follow up at school to see which way will be best.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:05